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MINUTES 



centers. Middle schools can access them as well. Each kit contains books, games, activity 

cards, quick connection cards, collaboration cards, conversation starter cards, etc.  The 

goal of the program is to foster relationship building.  There is also an online 

component.  

Resource teachers will attend a training on Dec 13. SDC teachers will be trained in 

January. Wilson and Sheldon will do their own onsite training.   

 

SELPA Directors Report:  

Mr. Collins presented information from the Comprehensive Review.  

The CDE reviewed information from CASEMIS, and identified several areas for review 

that support the IEP process. Additionally the CDE found areas of noncompliance.  The 

district was given 45 days to make corrections to IEPs and 90 days to complete district 

level corrections. Also needing corrections were; the Policy and Procedure manual and 

the agreement between the SELPA and Regional Center of the East Bay.   

In all 73 files were reviewed and interviews with administrators, general education and 

special education teachers were conducted at 13 school sites.  

What is the frequency of future reviews? It can be annually or every two years. 

Frequency will be based on the number of performance indicators not met. 

 

A suggestion was made to translate the Policies and Procedures manual into Spanish.  

A suggestion was also made to train school secretaries on how to handle oral requests 

for assessments.   

 

A new Classroom Support Aide handbook has been developed by Jodi Couick due to 

the large number of people requesting aides.  The policy has been updated to add a 

fading plan to reduce aide dependency.    

 

For the Good of the Order:  

The Special Olympics basketball event at El Cerrito High School went very well.  The 

students and the volunteers really enjoyed it.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jeanine Bishop 

 

 


